
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
OF SCHOOL DISTRICT NO 38 (RICHMOND) 

7811 GRANVILLE AVENUE, RICHMOND, BC (via ZOOM) 
ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2020 

AT 7:00 P.M. 
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Cambie Secondary has 20 students now certified as first responders, following completion 
of the school’s medical science program where they earn two certificates under the 

Canadian Red Cross – standard first aid and CPR-C; and first responder certification.  The 
Superintendent offered congratulations to those staff and students involved in this new 

program launched in September.  McRoberts Secondary student council created a district 

wide initiative that has all ten Richmond District high schools working together to raise 
funds for the Richmond Food Bank. High schools collect donations of non-perishable items 

as well as cash donations through the SchoolCashOnline website.  The fundraising goal for 

each school is $1,000 and is nice initiative especially this year when so many families are 
struggling.  A Remote Transitional Learning initiative with grade 9 students met for the 
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 After receiving supplementary federal funding from the Ministry of Education it was 

made clear that these TL Programs were temporary and end at the end of January 
2021. 

 

 The Superintendent noted the main challenge for teaching staff is the additional and 
complex workload placed on them.  Teachers are overloaded with maintaining this 

program along with in person teaching simultaneously.  Teachers also feel that 

attention is diverted away from in person learning due to the transitional program.  
For consideration by the Board, an extension from February 1 to March 26, 2021 for 

Elementary Transitional Learning and that the Secondary Transitional Learning 
Program be extended from February 4 to April 23, 2021 is being recommended. 

 

The Superintendent concluded his report, noting that all schools in the Richmond 
School District are meeting or exceeding current public health and safety guidelines 

for K-12 schools.  With the possible extension of the program the Board may wish to 
consider the impact of extending the transitional program on the school district and 

its employees, on the students currently attending in-person learning, and those in 

the transitional learning program.  The goal needs to continue to be to have all 
students attending school in-person as soon as possible. 

 

 Trustees thanked the Superintendent for his in depth and extensive report.  Trustees 

also expressed thanks to the District’s teachers for their continued efforts to support 

students in Richmond. 
 

140/2020 MOVED BY H. LARSON AND SECONDED BY R. LEE: 

 
 THAT the Board of Education (Richmond) extend the Elementary Transitional 

 Learning Program in a modified instructional format from February 1, 2021 to 
March 26, 2021 (end of spring break).   

 

CARRIED 
 

141/2020 MOVED BY D. TABLOTNEY AND SECONDED BY R. LEE: 
 

 THAT the Richmond Board of Education extend the Secondary Transitional 

 Learning Program in its current instructional format from February 4, 2021 to April 
23, 2021 (end of quarter three).  

 

CARRIED 
 

 (b) Strategic Plan  
   

 The Superintendent of Schools included background from the report as attached with 

the Agenda package. 
 

In the Fall, 2019, the Board worked to develop the plan affirming the school district’s 
vision, mission and values. Following a consultation process with Stakeholders, the 

Board then engaged in a thorough consultation process that began in early 2020.  

Input and feedback obtained through the consultation process formed and refined 
the basis of the goals and objectives contained under each strategic priority. 
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